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The NSW Government is committed to rebuilding flood impacted schools in the Northern Rivers region, 
ensuring we build back better with more flood resilient schools for local students and local communities. 
As part of this commitment, a project is underway to rebuild Wardell Public School.

Delivery and installation of building modules 

The modular components of the new school buildings for Wardell Public School have been manufactured 
offsite and are now ready for delivery and installation at the school.  

Delivery and installation of the modules will happen in two phases, weather permitting. 

▪ First delivery and installation – Tuesday 21 -22 May 2024

▪ Second delivery and installation – Tuesday 28 -29 May 2024

The modules will be delivered and installed between the hours of 6am and 6pm. 

Changed traffic arrangements – Richmond Street 

The trucks delivering the new school buildings will travel via Pimlico Road and Wilson Street, before 
stopping along Richmond Street for delivery to the school.  

During deliveries, the northbound lane of Richmond Street, immediately adjacent to Wardell Public 
School, will be temporarily closed.  

Traffic control will be in place to ensure safe movement for trucks, vehicles, and pedestrians. One-way 
traffic will operate on the southbound side of Richmond Street.  

 Your cooperation during this necessary disruption is appreciated. 

School access and operations 

Traffic control measures will be in place to guide school-related traffic, including school buses and 
parent drop-offs/pick-ups, ensuring that students, staff, and visitors can safely access the school 
grounds. 
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Traffic control map 

The map below shows the location of vehicle stopping points and one way traffic arrangements that will 
be in place during delivery and installation of modular building components at Wardell Public School.  

 

Further information 

If you have any queries or concerns about this project, you can contact School Infrastructure NSW during 
business hours on 1300 482 651.  

In an emergency, call triple zero (000). 
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